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Excellencies, 
Distinguished Delegates, 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 
It is my pleasure to open this meeting and to welcome you to this event organized by UNOCT’s 
Rabat Programme Office and Training Center.   

Today’s gathering is an opportunity to better understand the needs and realities of your countries. 
It is also an opportunity to introduce you to the Rabat Center, its training programme, its 
curriculum, and its approach to supporting African counter-terrorism efforts.  

It is my hope that through our Center, UNOCT and our many partners can help strengthen 
national and regional capacities across the continent.  

The need for African Member States to enhance their counter-terrorism capabilities is obvious. 
Despite the gains achieved against Al-Qaida and Da’esh in recent years, terrorism remains a 
serious threat.  

Over the last five years, terrorist organizations have greatly intensified their operations in Burkina 
Faso, Chad, the Democratic Republic of the Congo, Mali, Niger, and Nigeria. The General 
Assembly expressed concern about the spread of terrorism in Africa in last June’s resolution on 
the seventh review of the Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy.  
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It is with this reality in mind that UNOCT established the Rabat 
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I encourage all African Member States to take full advantage of the support made available by 
the Rabat Programme Office and Training Center in Africa. I particularly encourage those 
participating today to seek channels for cooperation between your institutions and our training 
center.   

The United Nations Office of Counter Terrorism is committed to being your partner at this 
important moment as we shift to addressing terrorism in the “new normal” of a world emerging 
from the COVID-19 pandemic.   

I would like to conclude by welcoming the participation of G5 Sahel representatives, as well as 
international training academies from Brazil, Mozambique and Saudi Arabia, and thanking, once 
again, the Kingdom of Morocco for its outstanding support and generosity, without which this 
Center
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